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The Hamble School – Achieving Excellence Together

This month has been an important one for Year 11 – we 
said ‘good luck’ to them all in our GCSE Assembly and the 
exams are now in ‘full swing’. 

We are so proud of how the students have handled this 
significant period in their education and very much look forward 
to celebrating with them in the Leavers Assembly, at Prom and 
on Results Day in August. 

We know all their hard work with pay off.
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KEY DATES FOR JUNE 2022
Monday 6 June  

All students return at school at 08:30am

Friday 24 June – INSED Day 
(students not required in school,  

except Year 11s studying GCSE Statistics)

We love to feature 
achievements outside of 
school in our newsletter.

It is really important 
to celebrate success 
and share news with 
the community. Please 
email communication@
thehambleschool.co.uk  
if you would like to share 
any stories.

SHARE YOUR 
STORIES

FUTURE DATES

www.royal.uk/ 
platinumjubilee

Thursday 21 July – Last day of term.

Friday 2 September  
First day of school for all students

Thursday 22 September – Open Evening for Year 6

CURRICULUM WEBPAGE
If you would like to find out more about the topics students 
study in each year group, please visit our curriculum pages 
here: www.thehambleschool.co.uk/curriculum-overview/

CAREERS WEBPAGE
For careers information, including support for Year 11 students 
with their transition to post-16 education, please visit our 
careers pages here: www.thehambleschool.co.uk/careers/

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/curriculum-overview/
https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/careers/
https://www.royal.uk/platinumjubilee
mailto:communication@thehambleschool.co.uk
https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool
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FIT4LIFE TRAINING
Over the last year, groups of students from all year groups have benefited from training 
sessions provided by the organisation Fit 4 Life. 
Students have been learning practical fitness skills which help them to manage their thinking 
about mental health, physical health and well-being. Students have set targets and reflected on 
these weekly, with students improving their growth mindset as a result.

Here are some of the Year 7 students participating in a HIIT session.

We are so proud of Eloise P in Year 10 who competed 
in a cheerleading competition earlier in the month at 
Loughborough University.

The team did amazingly well and came 1st. This means they 
have won a place to compete in the 2023 World Finals in 
Florida.

Check out more information about their win, here:  
www.portsmouth.co.uk/news/people/talented-
cheerleaders-from-fareham-crying-with-happiness-after-
amazing-competition-win-gains-them-entry-into-usa-
contest-next-year-3703722

CONGRATULATIONS, ELOISE!

Come to D6 
at Wednesday 

lunchtime.
Make new friends, listen 
to guest speakers and 
discuss ideas.

CHRISTIAN 
UNION

https://www.portsmouth.co.uk/news/people/talented-cheerleaders-from-fareham-crying-with-happiness-after-amazing-competition-win-gains-them-entry-into-usa-contest-next-year-3703722
https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
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https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool
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YEAR 7 GEOGRAPHY
Year 7 have been learning about issues impacting our planet this term, including the 
problem of plastic in our oceans, the debate about building on greenfield or brownfield 
sites and food miles. 

As part of this topic they were challenged to reuse a plastic bottle – we had some brilliant 
submissions of bottles which have been transformed creatively into useful items, including bird 
feeders, plant pots and money boxes. 

We hope you enjoy seeing the images below of some of their brilliant work! Well done Year 7!
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A reminder that any items 
purchased on SCOPAY can 
be collected by students 
from the Main Office 
(behind Reception).

SCOPAY 
Purchasing Items

YEARS 7-11 RECENT 
FOOTBALL SCORES
Year 11 Boys 1-1 vs. Wildern (Southampton Schools 
League). Alex A from Year 10 scored the goal. 

Year 9/10/11 Senior Girls 2-1 vs. Greggs (Friendly). Phoebe 
F and Mia J scored. 

Year 7/8 Junior Girls 15-0 vs. Redbridge (Friendly). Evie L, 
Poppy A, Lexie P x2, Phoebe N x2, Scarlett W x2, Amelie D x2, 
Toni B, Sophie E x3, Sasha S all scored. 

Year 7/8 Junior Girls 12-0 vs. Redbridge (Friendly). Amelie 
D x3, Neve T x2, Sophie E x2, Scarlett W x3, Poppy A x2 all 
scored. 

Year 7 Boys took part in a tournament at Cantell School. It 
was a development tournament with scores not recorded. 
The boys did really well and it was a brilliant evening of games 
competing against Cantell School and Ringwood School. The 
following students represented Hamble: Jack D, Teddie C, 
Callum A, Dylan C, Nathan W, Will H, Jerran G, Dominink L, 
Julian K, Milan B, Zach A.

The Year 8 Boys also attended the Cantell School 
tournament competing against Cantell and Ringwood. 
Again, it was a development tournament so scores were not 
recorded. The boys that were involved were:  Elliot S, Kalon J, 
Sean W, Ferdaws S, Emilio N-Y, David W, Rafferty M, Adam S, 
Noah M, Harry M.

WELL DONE TO EVERYONE!

WELL DONE! 

YEAR 7 
BOYS

MATHS 
UPDATE
Earlier this term a number 
of students submitted 
entries to the University 
of Southampton Problem 
Solving Challenge.

Congratulations to Gurman 
R (Year 8), who has been 
awarded a Certificate of 
Merit in the challenge and 
is attending the rewards 
evening at the University in 
June with his family.

60 Students in Year 8 
were entered into the UK 
Mathematics Trust Maths 
Challenge last month, all 
did very well and a large 
number of students were 
awarded Gold, Silver and 
Bronze certificates. Emilio 
N-Y (Year 8) achieved 
the best in school award, 
gaining enough marks to 
automatically qualify for the 
next stage of the challenge 
in June. Congratulations to 
all students and ‘good luck’ 
to Emilio in the next round.

Year 7 students, look 
out for the ‘The Hamble 
Maths Challenge’ next 
half term.
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https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool


www.thehambleschool.co.uk • Facebook: @thehambleschool • Twitter: @thehambleschool

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool


www.thehambleschool.co.uk • Facebook: @thehambleschool • Twitter: @thehambleschool

YEAR 8 DRAMA PUPPETRY
Year 8 have started a new module in Drama focussed on Puppetry! 

This has involved students making their own puppets from scratch using only brown paper and 
masking tape in small groups. They have been exploring and experimenting how puppets can 
be realistically manipulated. 

By the end of the project, groups will be performing a short story with their puppet as the main 
character and focus. 

MEDIA STUDIES UPDATE
At the end of last half term Year 10 Media Studies students put their photoshop skills to 
the test with a practical assessment to recreate a front cover for MOJO magazine. 

Students demonstrated excellence in this project; they created a professional looking 
photoshoot and demonstrated fantastic photoshop skills. Well done!
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COMMUNITY FOOTBALL
Nine students from The Hamble School who are part of The 
Hamble Royals U15 Boys won the Tommy Traynor Cup 4-2 
this month. They have played together for the last 7 years and 
we are really proud of them.

Tyler W, Samir P, Eli P, Scotty N, Jack B, Izaac L, George H, 
Matthew R and Dan B.

Daisy A and Toni B (Year 
7)  both play for Hamble 
Falcons U12 Girls. 

The team got to the final in 
the PACE football 
tournament  on 22 May. 
They won the semi-final 
after a very exciting  
penalty shoot-out (but lost 
1-0 in the final). Well done, 
Daisy and Toni!

STEM CLUB
In STEM Club this half term the students have been looking 
at how films are made. This has included using a green 
screen and an App on their phone to create videos looking at 
perspective and making small objects seem a lot bigger. They 
have also been designing a costume for an actor to wear while 
playing a superhero – here are a couple examples.

Year 7, 8 and 9 students can join 
STEM Club on

Thursdays 3-4pm in S5
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The Hamble School 

Prize-Giving
EVENING 2022

invitations for selected 
students to follow...

Thursday 14th July
The evening starts at 7pm

THE AGEAS BOWL 
Botley Road, West End, 
Southampton SO30 3XH

The Hamble School
Achieving Excellence Together
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On Friday 27 May we celebrated the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee. 

Students were invited to wear red, white and blue as 
part of non-school uniform day. Money from this event 
was donated to the British Red Cross – this was a 
charity picked by the students. 

In all subjects students also engaged in Jubilee-
related curriculum activities.

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

In French and Spanish lessons students have enjoyed 
learning some new and interesting vocabulary to describe 
the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 

Classes have been taking part in photo description tasks, using 
their linguistic ability to describe typical outfits worn by the 
Queen, the Royal Family and the rooms within Buckingham 
Palace. 

Félicitations to Stacey R and Kristian G-R (Year 10) for 
winning the French word search challenge!

Le Jubilé de Platine/
El Jubileo de Platino

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
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In PE students took part in an Alternative Commonwealth Games, which included:

ALTERNATIVE COMMONWEALTH 
GAMES ~ PE DEPARTMENT

• Capture the Union Flag

• Royal Relay

• Tug of the Great War

• Queen’s Crown Throw

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
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In History students discussed the role of the monarchy, 
why the monarchy matters and important events during the 
Queen’s reign.

THE MONARCHY 
HISTORY DEPARTMENT

In Maths Year 8 students 
solved mathematical 
problems to find out who 
baked the Queen’s Jubilee 
cake.

Queen’s 
Jubilee cake

In Science, the following Year 9 students won the Jubilee Science Quiz for their class:

Maisie W-S, Daisie P and Sophie W. CONGRATULATIONS!

Jubilee Science Quiz
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TOP REWARD POINTS
YEAR 7

Daisy A (7-7)
Freya A (7-3)

Maddison T (7-7)
Nathaniel H (7-3)
Elizabeth R (7-9)

YEAR 8
Poppy A (8-3)
May H (8-3)

Elijah M (8-2)
Becky J (8-8)

Lilly-Anne F (8-5)

YEAR 9
Henry H (9-2)

Benjamin W (9-7)
Chloe C (9-7)
Molly S (9-6)

Maisie W-S (9-2)

YEAR 10
Mitchell P (10-2)
William M (10-8)

Lily M (10-6)
Samantha M (10-8)

Joseph C (10-2)

YEAR 11
Emily C (11-1)
Bobby G (11-3)
Georgia T (11-3)
Christian F (11-1)
Isabelle P (11-9)

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved the most reward 
points in May 2022:

This half-term we launched the ‘Great British Values Scavenger Hunt’. This was a chance for 
students across the school to learn how we represent the British Values within The Hamble 
School. The British Values are:

BRITISH VALUES
DEMOCRACY • RULE OF LAW • RESPECT & TOLERANCE • INDIVIDUAL LIBERTY
You can find out more about them on our website: https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
promoting-british-values-smsc/ 

From the Personal Development Programme covered in tutor time through to Pride Week and 
Year Councils, we aspire to demonstrate to students how school is a microcosm of our wider 
community and that the British Values are part of our culture that permeates everything we do.

The challenge students faced was to find all 40 British Value posters that were dotted around 
the school. All students who completed the competition were rewarded with a little sweet treat 
whilst one lucky winner (picked at random from all the completed entries) was lucky enough to 
win a £15 Amazon Voucher.

Well done to Marty M (Year 8) who received the voucher and congratulations to all the intrepid 
scavenger hunters who managed to track down all 40 British Values posters!
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